
 

 

 

     Pastor Kent 
“For you were called to freedom, 

brothers. Only do not use your 
freedom as an opportunity for the 
flesh, but through love serve one 

another. For the whole law is fulfilled in one word: 
“You shall love your neighbor as yourself.”” 

(Galatians 5:13-14 ESV) 
 

As believers, we take comfort in the great freedom 
we have in Christ. We take comfort in the fact that 
we can do nothing to earn or to become deserving 
of God’s blessings. And we take comfort in the fact 
that forgiveness and salvation have been provided 
to us as a free gift. 
 
Yet, even though this is true, we still tend to get 
caught up by law. In our effort to live for the Lord, 
we tend to make value judgments. We make such 
judgments based on our own experience. And we, 
then, hold others to these standards. 
 

One place we see this, and one place where it is 
argued extensively, is when it comes to the way in 
which we dress. If you, for example, attend a youth 
retreat or conference, girls are often told that they 
can wear only a one-piece swimsuit. Bikinis, in 
other words, are not allowed. 
 
This rule is put in place because of a simple reality. 
Although it’s true of men in general, it’s especially 
true that teenage boys tend to struggle with lust. 
This, of course, is sinful. And being in the presence 
of girls, who are almost naked, does nothing to 
help in this regard. 
 
This argument surrounds not only bikinis, but also 
leggings or yoga pants, because of their form-
fitting nature. And many Christian women are 
quick to say that they should not be punished 
because of a problem possessed by men. They 
should have the freedom to wear whatever they 
please, and whatever they find comfortable. Men, 
they tell us, should deal with their own issue and 
not place the burden of it upon women. 
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Both sides of this debate have valid points to 
consider, and either can be taken to an extreme. 
Both sides of this debate also share something else 
in common: They focus their attention only on the 
other side of the issue.  They look at what others 
can do for them, rather than what they can do for 
others. 
 
It’s true that men are responsible for their own 
temptation and sin. The burden of controlling 
these desires cannot be rightfully thrust upon 
women. Men cannot and should not constrain 
women based upon their own sinful desires. They 
should not dictate to women what they should and 
shouldn’t wear. They must recognize their sin, 
confess it to the Lord, beseech his forgiveness, and 
seek his strength that they might live in a way that 
is pleasing to God. 
 
Women, however, should consider the needs of 
those who surround them. They should not be 
concerned only, or even primarily, with their own 
desires or comfort.  In all things, they should seek 
to serve their neighbor. And this includes the 
clothing they choose to wear. 
 
In saying this, I don’t intend to lay down any rules 
or guidelines for you. We must recognize that 
much of this is cultural. Here in the United States, it 
isn’t considered revealing or immoral for women to 
wear shorts. In India, however, for a woman’s 
ankles to be visible is considered quite risqué. 
Shorts are not acceptable even for men. And other 
standards, other definitions of modesty, apply in 
other parts of the world. It’s hard, then, for us to 
set a guideline that applies across the board in the 
church. 
 
When I’ve traveled to India, where it is very hot, I 
haven’t worn shorts even though it would’ve been 
much more comfortable to do so. I concerned 
myself not with my comfort, but with the 
sensitivities of others. Here in America, however, I 
feel free to do so. 
 

What it comes down to is this: Although we 
certainly do have freedom, we are not to use our 
freedom as an opportunity for the flesh. We are 
not to use our freedom as an excuse for sin. We 
are, rather, to use our freedom to serve one 
another. 
 
Paul brings it back to the one standard that applies 
in every situation. He reminds us that the whole 
law is fulfilled in one word. And that word, to 
which he’s referring, is that we should love our 
neighbor as ourself. 
 
Our focus as we make decisions, then, is not 
ourselves. Our focus is not our own desires. Our 
neighbor is to be our focus. And we’re to consider 
his needs ahead of our own. 
  
 

 

 
 

We have had our last planned fundraiser.  We 
would like to thank everyone who has helped in 
any capacity!  We are very thankful as there is no 
way that we would be able to do this on our own. 
We have received a donation that will give us seed 
money for the next five years so that is exciting. At 
this point our focus is turning towards our packing 
event which will occur September 23 and 24, 
2022.  Please mark your calendars as we will need 
lots of volunteers.  As I know more details of the 
packing event I will create a signup sheet.   
 
In His Hands, Donna Bieri 

 

 

 



 

 

 

From the Chairman 

To Live as God’s Child 

We know how much God loves us, and we 

have put our trust in his love. 1 John 4:16. 

We never outgrow our need for a father’s 

love. We were wired to receive it. May I tell 

you just a bit about that love? Listen closely. 

The words I give you are God’s. Receive 

them slowly. Don’t filter, resist, downplay, 

or deflect them. Just receive them. 

     My Child, I want you in my kingdom, I 

have swept away your offenses like the 

morning clouds, your sins like the morning 

mist. I have redeemed you. The transaction 

is sealed; the matter is settled. I God, have 

made my choice. I choose you to be of my 

forever family. 

     Let these words cement in your heart a 

deep, satisfying, fear quenching confidence 

that God will never let you go. You belong 

to him. 

      To live as God’s child is to know, at this 

very instant, that you are loved by your 

Maker not because you try to please him and 

succeed, or fail to please him and apologize, 

but because he wants to be your Father. 

Nothing more. All your efforts to win his 

affection are unnecessary. All your fears of 

losing his affection are needless. You can no 

more make him want you than you can 

convince him to abandon you. The adoption 

is irreversible. Accept your place as God’s 

adopted child. This is truly Grace.    

 

In Christ Marvin C. Sigman 

 

The Intern’s Corner  
Romans 15:4–7 (ESV) — 4 For whatever 

was written in former days was written for 

our instruction, that through endurance and 

through the encouragement of the Scriptures 

we might have hope. 5 May the God of 

endurance and encouragement grant you to 

live in such harmony with one another, in 

accord with Christ Jesus, 6 that together you 

may with one voice glorify the God and 

Father of our Lord Jesus Christ. 7 Therefore 

welcome one another as Christ has 

welcomed you, for the glory of God. 

 

Three weighty words stuck out to me as I 

was reading through this text recently that 

seemed fitting to share for my first month in 

this “internship corner” of the newsletter. 

 

First, Paul here calls the saints at Rome to 

“welcome” one another. Sarah and I have 

seen this command carried out wonderfully 

by you, dear saints, during our first weeks 

here. From excellent moving help to 

conversations and advice over food, we have 

been blessed to be on the receiving end of 

this welcoming. Since Sarah and I both grew 

up as Pastor’s kids moving between 

churches over the years (check out my bio 

on the Staff portion of the church website 

for more info), it is refreshing to be old 

enough now to fully appreciate the amount 

of work it takes to welcome in a new family 

to your community, congregation, and even 

your very hearts. I pray that you would 

continue to show us this same kindness and 



 

 

 

teach us to do the same for those we 

ourselves will need to welcome in the future. 

 

Second, Paul here points out that the 

Scriptures were written for our 

“instruction.” These last three years of 

seminary (and even the years before them of 

Bible School and College) have been full of 

instruction. However, our leaders who seek 

to train pastors to serve our AFLC wisely 

understood that instruction in the Word can 

only go so far in the classroom setting. 

Being instructed in the Word of God must 

include learning to apply and share the 

Word of God. During this year in the 

congregation, my understanding of God’s 

Word and the direct application of it will be 

fine-tuned through Pastor Sperry’s guidance 

and your own needs, insight, and ever-

changing lives. To be instructed in God’s 

Word is to be transformed by it and ready to 

share it at every point in life’s joys and 

sorrows. 

 

Finally, Paul calls for believers to be of one 

voice, living in “harmony” with each other. 

I am no Beethoven, but I can appreciate the 

musical image the comes to mind when I 

hear this word. Harmony is not singing the 

same note. Instead, harmony is different 

notes sung or played together to make a 

beautiful chord or chord progression. In the 

case of the congregation, harmony 

represents everyone working towards love 

and the sharing of God’s Word yet doing so 

through their own unique gifts and skills. 

Even in these short weeks I have seen many 

of you in action at VBS, services, and 

fellowship working together to accomplish 

something more profound than any 

individual could accomplish alone. As I 

learn how best to use my own gifts in 

pastoral ministry, I am honored to see you 

all take this call to harmony seriously. 

Different gifts, yet one mission from one 

Savior, Christ. May He continue to bless this 

congregation, which has already been a 

remarkable blessing to us. Thank you for 

everything: I look forward to walking 

through this year with you all! 
 

Worship Attendance   
05-01  -   182 Confirmation Sunday 
05-08  -   140 Mother’s Day  
05-15  -   154 
05-22  -   166 Graduate Recognition & end 
of SS year presentations 
05-29  -   153 
06-05  -   129  
06-12  -   110 
06-19  -   110 
 
Prince of Peace 

needs volunteers to 

help with the church 

library!  Please call 

the office to get in on 

the fun 😊  

Lots of new stuff has 

been ordered – they 

will be ready soon!  

Please check your 

shelves and book racks to see if you have any 

items that need to be returned to POP. 

 

Communion prep for July 
Gary & Marj Murray 

Communion prep for August 
Carl & Beverly Sorensen 

 

Beulah Community Worship 

service is Sunday July 10th @ 10:30am @ 

Beulah High School.  There will not be a 

service here at POP on that day. 



 

 

 

Prince of Peace 

Women’s Missionary 

Federation (WMF) 

 

The Mission of the WMF of Prince of Peace  

is to study and share the Good News of Jesus, through 

word and deed, at home, in our community and 

throughout the world. 
 

No WMF Bible study in July.   

We will still meet on Wednesdays at 10:30 for 

fellowship. Bring a friend! 

 

We ask God to bless our country!  USA please 

remember to honor God! 

 

Keep cool,  Judy 
 

WMF DAY at the AFLC Annual Conference was 

held on Wednesday, June 15th, at the ARC, near 

Osceola Wisconsin.  There were around 175 ladies 

in attendance.  Our theme was “Sing for Joy”, taken 

from Psalm 90:14 “Satisfy us in the morning with 

your unfailing love, that we may sing for joy all our 

days.  Devotions were shared by the 4 Snipstead 

sisters who authored this year’s WMF Bible Study 

“Behold Our God”. 

Our first workshop was led by FLBC Choir Director 

Andrew Hanson and was called Sing for Joy…In 

the Morning.  Our second workshop, led by a young 

mother from Minnesota, Rachel Mattson, was called 

“Sing for Joy…. All Our Days”. We had a 

memorial service, led by one of our previous bible 

study authors Vicki Johnson.  Vicki shared about 

leaving a Godly legacy and then narrated a Power 

Point as we remembered our WMF sisters that have 

“Gone onto Glory” during this past year.  Our final 

workshop was led by public school music teacher, 

Jan  

Strand, called “Sing for Joy…while we Wait”. We 

closed with a short business meeting.  It was a day 

full of joy, encouragement, and fellowship.  I hope 

some of you ladies can join us next year in Sioux 

Falls for our next WMF Day! 

Margie Lee 

National WMF of AFLC Treasurer 

 

 

 
We are already planning the next SS year as it is 
only a couple months away.  We have several 
teachers returning which is wonderful! But that 
being stated, we may be in need of a couple of 
teachers due to class sizes and if/when Cody our 
potential youth worker begins. It is truly a blessing 
to help the children of our congregation learn 
about Jesus!  If you have any questions or are 
feeling that tug to teach or help, please feel free to 
ask me.  Christianity is only one generation from 
extinction!  How will the younger generation of our 
church learn about Jesus if we don't tell them? 
 
In His Hands, Donna Bieri 
 
 

RADIO BROADCAST  

Please Contact the office if you are interested in 

sponsoring a radio broadcast.  The cost is $40.  

The Radio Broadcast is heard on Sundays at 

11:30 AM on KDKT, 1410 AM.  Available 

Sundays to sponsor are July 3, 10, 17, 24 & 31 

and August 7, 14, 21, & 28.  Send an email to 

the office or call to reserve a Sunday broadcast! 

 

 

Prayer Request  
Prince of Peace is part of a 

community wide prayer chain.  If 

you have something you would like 

added to the email prayer chain or 

would like to receive the prayer emails – please 

email the church office.  If it is after office 

hours, please email Margie Lee at 

lee@beu.midco.net  
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Manner of Life 
“Only let your manner of life be worthy  

of the gospel of Christ” 
Philippians 1:27a 

 I came across this verse on its own 

recently, and as of late it has become one of 

my favorite verses. It’s a simple verse, but I 

think for me, it very very simply sums up 

the reality of God’s law and also the Gospel 

of Jesus’ death and resurrection.  

 The relationship between Law and 

Gospel has been a struggle for me and I 

know it has been for others. The struggle 

between “We need to do good things” (Law) 

and “God doesn’t need us to do anything” 

(Gospel) is a tough one. But I think this 

verse covers both sides very simply and 

efficiently. “Let the manner of your life,” or 

in other words, “In the way we act, talk, and 

think”...“Be worthy of the Gospel of Christ.” 

Which means exactly what it says, and it 

perfectly sums up how the Law and the 

Gospel works together, not separately (as 

many people think). We shouldn’t be a 

“good person” because it gets us anything, 

or because we need to get to heaven, or 

because we need to be “good people.” All 

that matters is that Jesus has died for us, 

whether we acknowledge that or not doesn’t 

change that it has happened. And because 

Jesus died for us, it is our job to let that 

reflect in our life, and to do our best to make 

our life and the decisions be Worthy of the 

reality that Jesus died for it. One of my 

favorite quotes is, “Is what you’re living for 

worth Christ dying for?” Basically this verse 

wrapped up in a small quote.  

 So, our job is to simply “Let your 

manner of life be worthy of the Gospel of 

Christ.” And we don’t do this because we 

need to, or because we always love to, and 

it’s certainly not because God needs us to. 

No; we desire to let our life be worthy of 

Jesus’ death and resurrection for the same 

reason that we forgive others: we do it 

because Jesus asks us to. And for all that 

Jesus does and did for us, we can quickly 

realize that our life is not our own but rather 

a gift from God, and the rich and joyous 

blessing that that reality is. 

 

Youth Director 

Seth Larson 

 

Upcoming Youth 

Events 
● Community Youth Group- July 6th 

● HS Lake Dayz- July 8-9th 

● FLY Beyond- July 17-21st 

● Mon-Dak-Ada- July 24-28th 

 

 

 

 

 

Mon-Dak-Ada Family 

Bible Camp July 24-28 @ Mt 

Caramel near Towner, ND.  Flyers in the 

office window.  This is for EVERYONE!  

Please chat with Pastor Kent, Seth, or the 

Lee’s to see what it is all about. 



 

 

 

Fellowship for July   
July 3:  Ella Fandrich, Lynette Flemmer, 

Kameron & Cassie Plienis 

July 10:  Ryan & Brandi Tolosky, Marj Murray 

July 17:  Perry & Deb Sayler, Kevin & Margie 

Lee 

July 24:  Bill & Nancy Swanson, John & 

Carmen Mohl 

July 31:  Wes & Jane Gunsch, Jay & Ashley 

Olson 

 

Fellowship for August   
August 7:  Bill & Kris Keller, Sodie Peabody, 

Betty Unruh 

August 14:  Jerry & Marlys Reichenberg, 

Randy & Beth Zimmerman 

August 21:  Seth & Becca Larson, Ross & Lisa 

Lenzen 

August 28:  Garrett & Anna Sayler, Jim & 

Darcee Wenning 

 

 

Ushers for July 
July 3:  Fred Bieri, Darrin & Leeta Olin, Angie 

Wanzek 

July 10:  Keith Peterson, Dalton & Sylvia 

Zeiszler, Ron Frei 

July 17:  Garrett Placke, Marvin Bauer, Shane 

Haugen Jeff Gooss 

July 24:  Jim Wenning, Dan & Rebecah Martin, 

Garrett Sayler 

July 31:  Kevin Lee, Jim Wenning, Jay Seibel 

 

Ushers for August 
August 7:  Fred Bieri, Darrin & Leeta Olin, 

Angie Wanzek 

August 14:  Keith Peterson, Dalton & Sylvia 

Zeiszler, Ron Frei 

August 21:  Garrett Placke, Marvin Bauer, 

Shane Haugen, Jeff Gooss 

August 28:  Jim Wenning, Dan & Rebecah 

Martin, Garrett Sayler 

 
 

1-Jul Dalen Foth 

2-Jul DeEtta Hetzler 

2-Jul Colt Palmer 

3-Jul Jacob Klaudt 

3-Jul Beverly Sorensen 

4-Jul Chelsie Babcock 

6-Jul Rebecah Martin 

6-Jul Todd Seibel 

7-Jul Camey Gunsch 

8-Jul Paris Green 

8-Jul Cody Hetzler 

8-Jul Cavin Hottman 

9-Jul Shelby Goetz 

9-Jul Brady Schaner 

9-Jul Betty Unruh 

10-Jul Steve Finsaas 

10-Jul Garrett Sayler 

10-Jul Hilary Zimmerman 

11-Jul Aaron Finsaas 

12-Jul Jaxon Baker 

12-Jul Don Buck 

13-Jul Lynnette Flemmer 

13-Jul Adam Pachl 

14-Jul Robert Buck 

15-Jul Grady Fandrich 

16-Jul Vance Giese 

16-Jul Regan Hoffner 

16-Jul Stephanie Hottman 

16-Jul Jerry Reichenberg 

17-Jul Jared Klaudt 

19-Jul Bensen Baker 

19-Jul Grace Sperry 

20-Jul Hanah Brandt 

20-Jul Dale Reinhardt 

20-Jul Chrisy Rotondo 

21-Jul Lily Timmer 

22-Jul Annelise Klein 

22-Jul Jennifer Seibel 

24-Jul Lucille Sayler 

25-Jul Hella Menge 

25-Jul Ellen Renner 

26-Jul Kathryn Holen 

27-Jul Broderyck Mohl 

28-Jul Jason Ulland 

29-Jul Trey Brandt 

29-Jul Bob Ferebee 

31-Jul Ron Gunsch 

31-Jul Kim Pachl 

 



 

 

 

Missed a Sunday church service?  
   Did you know that each Sunday’s Sermons are 

recorded?  If you would like a CD copy, the cost is 

$1.00.  You may have the entire service or just 

sermon recorded onto the CD.  You can get up to 2 

sermons on one CD.  Please call or email the office 

and we will get one to you!  The sermon is available 

on our youtube channel and the audio is also 

available on our website by the following Monday, 

or on our KDKT Radio broadcast at 11:30 on Sunday 

mornings. 

 

 
The Threads of Love quilting group resumed 
meeting in September 2021.  We do not meet 
during the summer. This year we distributed 
154 quilts.   We gave 4 to the VBS 2021 Team, 
3 to Veterans at the Knife River Care Center, 2 
to our spiritual life special speakers, 45 to 
Heavens Helpers Closet 701 in Bismarck , 44 
to the mission in Naknek Alaska , 10 to the 
Womens Action Resource in Beulah, 3 to the 
Liam Project in Beulah, 9 to the Cancer Center 
in Bismarck, 10 to the Dakota Boys and Girls 
Ranch, 15 to the Welcome House Abuse 
Center in Bismarck and 9 to Prince of Peace 
Graduates.  We had a couple Thrivent action 
cards that were used for postage and also 
sheets for quilt backs and we very much 
appreciate those. Every Wednesday morning 
at 9:00am we have 5-9 people that meet to 
quilt and fellowship. We appreciate all the 
donations we have received this year. Items 
we can always use are sheets, fabric, thread, 
and crochet thread. Donations can be put in 
the quilt room in the NW corner of the 
fellowship hall. If you are interested in joining 
we will start meeting again in the fall. No 
special skills are required.  
 
 

 

COUNCIL HIGHLIGHTS 
President’s Report – Marvin Sigman 
Marvin attended the Feed My Starving Children 
meeting.  He also helped our intern; Joe Larson 
and his wife move into their rental house.   
 
Pastor’s Report – Pastor Kent 
I attended our deacons meeting, and staff 
meetings. 
 
I’ve been assisting the call committee in their 
search for our next youth director, and took part in 
the first interview with Cody Halverson on May 21st. 
 
I participated in ministerial prayer, as able. 
 
I communed our church members at KRCC. 
 
I preached at the Beulah baccalaureate service. 
 
I taught at VBS, and otherwise made myself 
available. 
 
I helped to cook and led the study at our men’s 
breakfast in May, the last one of the year.  In light 
of our current youth director search, we looked at 
Acts 1 and the way in which the church selected a 
replacement for Judas Iscariot. 
 
My family and I will be attending the AFLC Annual 
Conference, from June 14th-18th. 
 
Youth Director’s Report – Seth Larson 

● Confirmation Sunday 

● Youth Soup Kitchen trip to Bismarck May 

4th 

● MS half nighter 

● District Pastors Meeting 

● HS All-Nighter 

● Baccalaureate at POP 

● VBS 

● Meeting with Youth individually 

● HS Lake Days July 8-9th 

● FLY Beyond July 17-21 (Seth was asked to 

be the Monday morning speaker) 

● Mon-Dak-Ada Family Camp July 24-28 

● Preaching July 31st 

● Last day in Beulah July 31st 

 
 



 

 

 

Treasurers Report – Margie Lee 
General Fund    $    24,994.35 

Building Fund   $     63,219.86 

Coffee Hour Fund $           72.33 

Intern Fund    $     46,318.00 

Van/Storage Fund          $     38,729.92 

Total Bank Acct   $    248,988.19 
 

Deacon’s Report – Kevin Lee 
Spiritual Life Meetings – Kevin has attempted to 
contact Pastor Jeff Swanson about speaking at our 
fall meetings. His contact info has changed now 
that he is not in Alaska, so we will approach him at 
Annual Conference.  Another suggestion was Kris 
Nyman. 

 
For Family Camp, this year, POP is responsible for 
Tuesday breakfast and lunch.  Dates of camp are 
July 24th – 28th. The speaker is Michael 
Rokenbrodt.  
 
Intern Update – Joe will be preaching and leading 
worship when Pastor Kent is gone, on June 26th 
and July 17th. He will be the service leader for the 
communion service when Pastor Kent is gone on 
July 3rd.  We discussed the Trinity Parish wanting 
Joe to preach once a month.  Joe seemed open to 
that and helping with emergencies. 
 
The Beulah Community Church service will be held 
on July 10th at 10:30 at the high school.  We 
typically cancel our service at POP that day and 
encourage our members to attend the community 
service. 
 
Youth director search – Cody Halverson will be with 
us on Saturday and Sunday, June 11th-12th. He’ll 
interview with the council and call committee at 
1:00 on Saturday. He will then be given a tour of 
the area. We will have a “make your own pizza” 
event with him and some of the youth at 7:00 that 
night, followed by a Bible study Cody is preparing 
for the youth. We’ll have a time of Q & A with the 
congregation after worship on Sunday. And he’ll 
interact with the congregation during fellowship 
hour. We would then need to schedule a 
congregational meeting to vote on whether to 
extend a call to him.   
 
Trustee’s Report – Ryan Tolosky 
Ryan and Bruce Neuberger met and looked at the 
Warehouse door.  Bruce is getting bids for the door. 
 

Dustin Buchmann purchased a new riding lawn 
mower for the church.  
 
The church congregation approved spending up to 
$75,000 for the storage building.  Bids have been 
coming in for the Van Storage Building.  Council 
agreed having the Trustees, Kevin Lee and Marvin 
Sigman look over the bids next week and make a 
decision on which company to use. Companies 
have indicated that construction materials prices 
are changing daily so a timely decision needs to be 
made.   
 
The flashing on the steeple was fixed and Ryan will 
get the bill from that company. 
 
Terry Barden will give Ryan an estimate for 
Belzona product to seal the crack between the 
building and sidewalk.   
 
Safety Team 
They discussed the video cameras – 6 out of 7 
cameras are now working 
Had training on patient evaluation during the 
meeting.   
 
Christian Ed Report – Angie Wanzek 
Angie reported that VBS had a lot of adult helpers 
which was great.  The first 4 nights between 58-60 
kids attending.  Saturday morning had about 46 
kids attending.  Christian Ed discussed that it went 
well not having a Bible School team.  Next year 
they will have a mom’s room since there were a lot 
of moms there with smaller kids that hung out in the 
nursery.  The kids brought 733 pounds of food to 
donate to WARC. 
 
OLD BUSINESS 
Copier – We are still waiting for the copier. We will 
stay in touch with Darcee Wenning, the Office 
Coordinator, to make sure our current copier 
continues to work.   
 
Youth Director Call Committee –  
We approved a Letter of Call to present to the 
congregation if the congregation votes to call Cody 
Halverson as a Youth Director. 
 
NEW BUSINESS 
Tithe - We voted to split our tithe of $3.254.79:  
$500 to Free Lutheran Bible College and $2,754.79 
to AFLC Parish Education. 
 
 



 

 

 

Coat Ministry – Margaret Roseann approached 
Pastor Kent about beginning a coat ministry for 
people that need coats.  She would collect 
donations of coats and need a room in the church 
for the coats.  Council agreed this would be a great 
ministry.   
 
Church in the Park – Angie Wanzek reported that 
Christian Ed usually hosts a service in the park 
after VBS but they have already had VBS.  She 
asked if it was something the church wanted to do 
again and the council agreed it was something that 
some members enjoyed.  Christian Ed will discuss 
a date during their next meeting.  
 

Correspondence 
Thank you notes were received from Free Lutheran 
Bible College & Seminary, AFLC World Missions 
and AFLC Headquarters for our financial gifts and 
prayers.  Also received a thank you note from 
WARC for 733 pounds of food donated by kids 
during Vacation Bible School. 
 

Special Congregational Meeting 
 
Marvin Sigman; Chairman called the meeting to 
order. 
 
Garrett Placke, member of the Youth Director Call 
Committee, presented the Call Letter details to call 
Cody Halverson as our Youth Director.  Cody has 
been video interviewed by the Call Committee, had 
an in-person interview with the Call Committee and 
Church Council, participated in a youth event and 
led the Bible study and answered questions in front 
of the congregation.   
 
Details of the Call Letter are as follows: 

• $45,000 base salary to be pro-rated for 

2022 

• Medical expenses including insurance 

premiums to be self-funded 

• $600 Continuing Education 

• $600 Annual Conference 

• Mileage up to $2,000 (current IRS rates) 

when using personal vehicle for church-

related activities 

• 12 days of vacation based upon a 6-day 

work week – Vacation will be pro-rated for 

2022 

• Paid moving expenses such as using a U-

Haul 

Marvin Sigman gave a devotion and prayed before 
continuing the meeting. 
 
Garrett Placke moved that the congregation extend a 
Letter of Call to Cody Halverson as Prince of Peace’s 
Youth Director.  Darcee Wenning seconded the motion.  
 
Marvin Sigman informed the congregation that the 
Church Council and the Call Committee had approved to 
call Cody Halverson as a Youth Director.   
 
Voting was done by secret ballot. 
 
Marvin Sigman wished Seth and Rebecca Larson well 
as they serve God in the future.  We had a round of 
applause for Seth and Rebecca. 
 
The meeting was adjourned with the ballots being 
counted while the congregation went into the Fellowship 
Hall.   
 
The motion to call Cody Halverson as Youth Director 
was approved by secret ballot.  69 yes votes and 0 no 
votes. 
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